
Dear Friends and Partners in ministry,              June 8, 2018 

Thank you so much for all of your prayers and financial support! In April and May, we 

had a wonderful time at meetings and conferences both in Tennessee and Pennsylvania. It is 

always wonderful to meet faithful brothers and sisters in Christ. We praise God for these 

opportunities and all we are learning. We also praise the Lord for opportunities to witness for 

Him. We pray that God would work in hearts through His Word. Pray especially for Robert who 

works at a park in NC. Charity was able to share the Gospel with him and he was extremely 

receptive but did not want to make a decision right away. Please pray that God would protect 

the seed planted. He gave her his number so please pray he continues to be open to God’s Word. 

 

We began deputation with the goal of raising 50% of our support by the Fall of 2018. 

When it seemed we were going to fall quite short of that, we decided to push the date further 

into early 2019. I believe God has been working tremendously in my heart about trusting Him. 

After much prayer and consideration, we have decided to move West this fall during the last 

week of September “assuredly gathering” that the Holy Spirit has impressed on our hearts to do 

so. Right now, we are still at 30% of our estimated support. Though we do not have the monthly 

support we hoped to have before the move, we have received tremendous love offerings that 

will be a major help in getting us to California and getting started. After we move, we plan to 

continue more deputation in the Southwest as needed. Pray we rest in Him and trust as we take 

this step of faith; we know God will provide to accomplish His will and do not want to be found 

doubting Him. Please pray for God to work through all the many details of our upcoming move 

and life and ministry adjustments. Judson (3 years old) has been anxious to move to California as 

he is asking more often when we are. When Judson heard there is a Lego Land near where we 

are going, he got the idea that California is all about kids, Legos, and, of course, the ocean.  

 

Our plan is to take our stuff to Caleb and Joy (Charity’s sister) Worley’s garage in 

Anthony, New Mexico. Charity and the boys will probably take a plane while I drive the moving 

truck. From there, we have meetings in California and Utah. During this time, we will be 

searching for places to live and may stay a month or two with the Worleys. We are excited about 

how we may be a help to their church plant in Anthony, NM while we search for a home.  

 

Please continue to pray for our health and safety and our needed support. Most 

importantly, pray that souls will be saved as we travel and in San Clemente, CA. Our burden, as 

we often tell you and the Lord, is for hearts to be searching and softening even now; we beg you 

to pray with us to that end. Truly, the Lord loves the harvest and we desperately want to have 

His heart. Thank you for loving on and praying for us! God bless you, our brothers and sisters.  

 

Gratefully Yours, 

Stephen, Charity, Judson, Samuel and Noah Jenney 


